
Ready - Respectful - Responsible

Parent Briefing 06.10.23

Dear Parent/Carer,

Post Covid schools have had the challenging task of rebuilding resilience in students
whose self-esteem or mental health has suffered as a result of the various lockdowns, time
out of education and general anxieties created by the pandemic. In some very specific
cases this has not been easy. However, as John Colet’s new Headteacher I have witnessed
first hand an exceptional pastoral system. I have never worked in a school that has such a
professional and dedicated team among them: a full-time highly qualified medical officer,
a counselling service, student engagement officers, and a multitude of student support
officers and LSAs and these are additional to the excellent pastoral system and care
offered by teachers and other non-teaching staff. All of these people work tirelessly to
build resilience and thus character in our young people. This sometimes requires what I
would describe as ‘Tough Love’. Yes, we will frequently ask young people to return to
continue with their learning if we feel they need to develop a little more resilience in
managing minor ailments.

Very occasionally though we are banjaxed by young people texting or calling home of
their own accord; frequently because they may be a little unhappy with our professional
decision. This creates unnecessary tension so could I please ask that you actively
discourage such contact. It is important that we work in partnership to build the right
kind of habits in our young people. We will always contact parents/carers directly if we feel
the need for a young person to be collected or for a parent to be informed of an issue.

That aside I should point out that I have been impressed by the number of parents/carers
who have sent children to school with very minor ailments and encouraged them to
manage themselves proactively. All good character building stuff!

This week has seen our usual, extremely busy, open evening with parents/carers
beginning to assess relevant secondary placements for their children. It was great to meet
so many current and prospective parents and our students gave a fantastic account of
themselves in promoting our positive learning community.

This week’s safeguarding advice concerns the on-line game of ‘Among Us’ and even if
you have not heard of the game some of the advice given is worth considering.

Finally, please be aware that school finishes this half-term on Thursday 19 October and
students return on Tuesday 31 October.

Take care,

Ian Brierly -Headteacher
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REMINDERS & NOTICES
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

● Year 10/11 GCSE Art Trip - 2 November
● Year 11 Consultation Evening - 2 November (4.00-7.30pm)
● Half-term finishes on Thursday 19 October and we return to school on

Tuesday 31 October.

SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

County Lines

For parents who are unsure about what County Lines refers to, it can be defined
as: ..where illegal drugs are transported from one area to another, often across police
and local authority boundaries (although not exclusively), usually by children or
vulnerable people who are coerced into it by gangs. The 'County Line' is the mobile
phone line used to take the orders of drugs. (National Crime Agency, 2023)

If parents have any concerns about this practice or, believe that any young person at John
Colet School might be at risk, then please do contact one of the members of our
Safeguarding Team via safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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MENTAL HEALTH & PARENT SUPPORT

With the term well underway, our programme of webinars for
you has plenty to offer. Explore our diverse series of webinars
below, and follow the links to register.

October 4, 2023 - 10:30 BST The Story of Afro Hair – Book
Discussion with Kandace Chimbiri and Professor Damien Page Join Kandace Chimbiri and
Professor Damien Page as they discuss Kandace's book 'The Story of Afro Hair, 5,000 Years
of History, Fashion and Styles', which details the fascinating 5,000-year history of Afro hair.
This webinar will be of interest to anyone wishing to learn more about Black history and
how to celebrate children’s individuality and identity.

November 14, 2023 - 19:00 GMT Intercultural Couple Relationships with Dr Reenee Singh
Intercultural, interracial and interfaith couples are on the rise all over the world. In this
webinar, we’ll look at what the latest research tells us about intercultural relationships, the
discussion around them, and a few practical tools and techniques which both teachers
and intercultural parents will be able to adopt.

November 21, 2023 - 19:30 GMT Understanding Girls with Dr Tara Porter
Clinical psychologist and author Dr Tara Porter explores why girls are struggling with their
mental health so much at present and the potential underlying causes. In our webinar,
she will discuss factors which may contribute to girls’ suffering, and provide parents with
ideas for supporting their daughters.

December 5, 2023 - 19:30 GMT An Insight into Auditory Processing Disorder (APD) with
Kate King Difficulty in processing what we hear can have a significant impact on learning,
daily living and social interaction. APD can be hard to identify, sharing traits with both ASD
and ADHD. In this webinar, Kate King explains what parents and teachers might observe
and provides practical strategies to support learners.

December 7, 2023 - 19:00 GMT Mistakes and Mattering with Dr Kathy Weston
Join Dr Kathy Weston as she talks about the importance of normalising mistakes in family
life to reduce academic anxiety, and allow children an optimal chance of doing well in
school. She looks at current research in this area and the practical ideas it offers to parents.

WENDOVER SKATEPARK - LOCAL PROJECT
Please support this very worthwhile project:

● The project has an Instagram account “Wendover Skate Park” and a Facebook
page.

● You can find out more about the project on the Crowdfunding page - Wendover
Skatepark - a Community crowdfunding project in Aylesbury by Mark Standen
(crowdfunder.co.uk)
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS
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UNIFORM

● Shoes -. Please check that they will conform - there are diagrams on the
website to help.

● Piercings - the rule is for a small, single, plain stud in the earlobe of each ear.
Getting additional piercings that are not healed in time for the start of term
means spending time in isolation until the item can be removed.

● Optional plain black v-neck jumper (worn with, not instead of the blazer). A
number of black sweatshirts have crept in. These are not acceptable.

● Plain outdoor coat, no large logos. So no hoodies, zipped or otherwise.
● No visible body art, please ensure holiday tattoos are removed.
● Clear nail varnish may be worn but fingernails must be short and nail

extensions of any kind are not permitted.
● False eyelashes are not permitted.
● Jewellery (except a watch and earrings as stated above) is not permitted. In

the case of jewellery and other accessories, the student will be asked to
remove the item, which will be confiscated. A parent/carer will then need to
come into school to collect the item in line with school policy.

The full uniform policy can be viewed in the policies section of the school website.

LOCAL UPDATES / EVENTS
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